St. Vrain and Left Hand Water Conservancy District
Minutes of the Board Meeting Held at
District Headquarters, Natural Resources Building
9595 Nelson Road; 15t Floor; Longmont, CO 80501
September 12,2011

I. ROUTINE ITEMS

A. Roll Call - Amy Williams
B. Call to Order - President Yanchunas

President Yanchunas called the meeting to order at 1:00 pm. Board members attending were
Treasurer Harold Nelson, Directors Robert Brand, Bill Haselbush, Ronald Sutherland and Michael
Rademacher. Vice President Glenn Patterson, Secretary John Zweck and Director Doug Lyle were
absent from the meeting.

The following staff members were present: Executive Director Sean Cronin, Legal Counsel Scott
Holwick, Engineer Mark McLean, and Administrative Assistant Amy Williams. Please see the end of
the minutes for additional guests in attendance.

C. Amendments or Additions to the Agenda - President Yanchunas

President Yanchunas noted there would be two amendments to the Agenda; under Item III, Action
Items on the agenda, the letter D., Resolution Authorizing to Sign Certain Checks was added and
Item IV D. became Item III E., Resolution to Consolidate Bank Accounts. There were no other
amendments or additions to the agenda.

D. SVLHWCD 40 Year Anniversary Presentation - Mr. Randy Ray
“Central Colorado Water Conservancy District - Augmentation service
past, present and future”

In celebration of the Districts 40 year anniversary, Mr. Randy Ray was to speak to the St. Vrain and
Left Hand Water Conservancy District Board members, however Mr. Ray was unable to attend the
meeting so the presentation was cancelled.

I1. CONSENT AGENDA

A. Approval of Minutes
B. Master Ditch Rider Committee Resolution
C. Appointment of Master Ditch Rider Committee Members

President Yanchunas asked the Board for removal of any consent agenda items that needed
discussion. Director Sutherland provided comments regarding the Master Ditch Rider Committee.
After a discussion regarding different issues with the way the resolution reads it was decided the
resolution did not need to be reworded in any way. A motion to approve the consent agenda was
made by Director Rademacher and seconded by Treasurer Nelson.
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III. ACTION ITEMS
A. General Liability and Property Insurance Renewal - Mr. Charles Hix

President Yanchunas then presented Mr. Charles Hix to the Board for a review of the General
Liability and Property Insurance renewal effective 10/1/2011. Mr. Hix distributed a packet for
review while noting that the premium amounts on the packet were incorrect based on erroneous
information the insurance company underwriter had entered. The insurance company would be
fixing the information and Mr. Hix would be providing the staff with a corrected renewal premium
for the October 1st renewal of the policy. Mr. Hix then reviewed all of the District coverage and
answered questions by the Board members regarding the presentation. A motion was made by
Director Rademacher to accept the proposed insurance policy renewal with the premium changes
to be made and was seconded by Director Haselbush. The motion passed unanimously.

B. Financial Report - Assistant Treasurer Amy Williams
President Yanchunas requested the presentation of the Financial Report for the month of August,

2011. Ms. Williams presented the Board with three reports that provided the final numbers for the
month.

Enterprise Fund General Fund Water Rights Fund
Revenue: $270.50 Revenue: $6345.14 Revenue: $6.75
Expense: $69073.26 Expense: $16838.48 Expense: $617.00

An additional memo supplied in the Board packet detailed some of the more significant revenue
and expense items for the month of August. Of note the District issued a check in the amount of
$67,506.00 to the City of Longmont; the total amount due to them for the water rental program.
The District retained administration fees of $7,500.00 per the Intergovernmental Agreement
between SVLHWCD and the City of Longmont. A motion was made to approve the financial report
for August by Director Brand and seconded by Director Rademacher. The motion passed
unanimously.

C. Executive Directors Employment Agreement - Committee Chair
Yanchunas

President Yanchunas then spoke to the Board of Directors regarding the Executive Directors
Employment Agreement. The Personnel Committee met and recommended that the District should
have a new two year agreement with Mr. Cronin, with his next review to be done in 2012. Mr.
Holwick was asked to draft a new employment agreement for the Boards review preferably before
the November meeting. A motion to have a new employment agreement with Executive Director
Sean Cronin drafted by Mr. Holwick was made by Director Haselbush and seconded by Director
Rademacher. The motion was passed unanimously.

D. Resolution Authorizing to Sign Certain Checks- Sean Cronin

President Yanchunas then asked Mr. Cronin to present the check signing resolution. Mr. Cronin
asked the Board to recall that previously a set of financial policies had been adopted, as well as a set
of Bylaws having been established. The Bylaws allow the Board the authority to designate
employees to sign checks and the adopted Accounting and Financial Policies delegated to the
Executive Director the authority to sign certain checks under specific conditions. Therefore, a
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resolution authorizing such is necessary. A motion to approve the resolution was made by Director
Sutherland and seconded by Director Brand. The motion was approved unanimously.

E. Resolution to Consolidate Bank Accounts- Sean Cronin

President Yanchunas then asked for the consolidate bank accounts resolution discussion. The
Finance Committee meeting was held the week prior to the Board meeting, and a decision was
made by the Committee to accept the staff recommendation of changes to the accounts the District
currently has with several different banking institutions. The Executive Director and attorney felt
that while the Finance Committee recommended these changes, the District bylaws and the banks
might require something by way of resolution from the District authorizing the changes to any bank
accounts. A resolution was assembled to ratify the Finance Committee decision with a Board
resolution. A discussion regarding the different accounts for the District funds and the
requirements under the FDIC and the State of Colorado PDPA requirements was held, and a motion
to approve the resolution for the bank account consolidation was made by Director Rademacher.
This motion was seconded by Director Brand, and then passed unanimously.

IV. DISCUSSION ITEMS & REPORTS
A. Water Commissioners Report - Ms. Shera Sumerford; CO DWR

President Yanchunas then asked for the Water Commissioners report. Ms. Sumerford reported that
the call on the Main stem was the Bijou dated May 26, 1972, Admin #44706 and the call on the St.
Vrain was Highland Ditch, November 30, 1871, Admin # 8004. At 8:00 a.m. on September 12t, the
Lyons gauge read 77.4 cfs. Ms. Sumerford also noted the reservoirs in the basin are currently
82.37% full. The activity on the river seems to have slowed down but the Water Commissioner was
pleased to say it was a fantastic water year. President Yanchunas thanked Ms. Sumerford for her
report.

B. Legal and Engineering Report - Mr. Scott Holwick & Mr. Mark McLean

Mr. McLean noted he had attended the meeting with Golden/Nelson along with the Executive
Director and the City of Longmont representative, reviewing items that were unresolved and feels
that while both sides are continuing to work toward resolutions of different items, this meeting was
proactive and useful. Mr. Cronin expressed that Mr. McLean was very helpful in the meeting. A
discussion was held by Mr. McLean and Mr. Holwick about the different issues pertaining to this
case and will keep the Board updated on any changes.

Resume Review - According to Mr. Holwick, there were no applications published in the July
resume that involved water rights in the St. Vrain basin. Mr. Holwick reviewed the existing Water
Court cases, noting activity on a application, to which the District is an opposer, by United Water
and Sanitation, involving a series of exchanges to move water around Division 1. An amendment of
the exchanges does not change anything for the District, and Mr. Holwick recommends that the
District not oppose the amendment of the exchanges. Mr. Holwick also mentioned to the Board the
Yellow Jacket case has been heard and the Judge denied the motion for reconsideration of the
original ruling. Mr. Holwick noted this case was interesting to observe and believes it only
reaffirms the reason the St. Vrain and Left Hand Water Conservancy District continues to take care
and consideration in all matters regarding water.
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